
From: Soura, Christian
To: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 9/24/2013 12:09:46 PM
Subject: Out of Office

                I don’t know how flexible they’ll be with scheduling, but if there’s going to be a DOA conference committee 
sometime in the next few months, I’d appreciate it if it could be on dates other than these:
 
October 16-18
November 4-5
November 15 & 18 (and possibly 19)
 
                I’m out of the state on those dates, and obviously, I’d like to be able to attend the conference committee’s 
meetings, if at all possible.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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